MINUTES OF MEETING REMINGTON COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Remington Community Development District was held on Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Remington Recreation Center, 2651 Remington Boulevard, Kissimmee, Florida.

Present and constituting a quorum were:

Brian (Ken) Brown Chairman

Sal Perillo Assistant Secretary
Carl Thilburg Assistant Secretary

Kenneth Soukup Supervisor

Pam Zaresk Assistant Secretary

Also present were:

Jason ShoweDistrict ManagerLeigh Ann BuzyniskiDistrict CounselMark VincutonisDistrict EngineerAlan ScheererField Manager

Several Residents

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS

Roll Call

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Mr. Showe called the roll.

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS

Modifications to Agenda

There were no modifications to the agenda.

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS

Public Comment Period

Mr. Brown: If you have any comments, raise your hand and state your name, address and keep your comments to three minutes.

Mr. Hurley: Larry Hurley, 2616 Keswick Court. I would like to thank Brian for cooking at National Night Out and for the Board's support. We are going to have professional signs and I would ask that the CDD Board approve us using them. They look like the ones we have at the gate for our annual meeting and would be placed at the two gates on December 15th until January

1st, to remind residents to pay their dues. Last year we had so many new people moving in, claiming that they didn't know about the dues. Now their accounts are in collections. If the Board approves this, I would appreciate it. We will just have two signs.

Mr. Brown: Is staff okay with that?

Mr. Scheerer: Yes. Is it the same size as the meeting signs?

Mr. Hurley: It is the same material, posts and plate.

Mr. Showe: Then you are good to go.

Mr. Fetterolf: Donald Fetterolf, Strathmore Circle. My wife and I are here to make the Board aware of a situation that we were involved in. After the hurricane, we received a notice that the sidewalks and driveways needed cleaning. We couldn't clean them because of the debris, and received a second notice on October 4 for cleaning and pressure washing. On October 9 and 10, we completed the pressure washing. From that point on, we continued to receive letters. A third request was sent by certified mail, showing pictures of our house. They were making comments. On three different occasions, we received letters from you, some were certified.

Mr. Brown: If I may. This is a CDD meeting. Those letters are coming from the HOA. They are not coming from us.

Ms. Fetterolf: How do we fix this?

Mr. Hurley: Did you contact the Management Company?

Mr. Fetterolf: We tried many times. We even sent letters. I asked someone to come to our property, because we pressure washed on October 10th. They said that they would look into it, but we received another letter. They were noticing the wrong property.

Mr. Hurley: This is not supposed to happen. We chose this Management Company, because they have computerized systems that are supposed to send letters based on the actual coordinates of the house. If you give me your name and number I will look into it. I am the Vice President of the HOA.

Mr. Brown: Because this is not an HOA, if you get with Larry at the end of the meeting, he will handle it. Is there anyone else? If not, we will proceed with the agenda.

FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Approval of Minutes of the October 24, 2017 Meeting

Mr. Brown: We have the minutes of the October 24, 2017 meeting. Does anyone have any changes?

Ms. Zaresk: On Page 7, where it says "I am all in favor of us going forward", it should say, "I don't think this is an astronomical amount of money".

On MOTION by Mr. Thilburg, seconded by Ms. Zaresk, with all in favor, the Minutes of the October 24, 2017 Meeting were approved, as amended.

FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Discussion of Blanket Trespass Letters

Mr. Showe: We don't need any direction tonight. We just wanted to let the Board know that we were notified by the Osceola County Sheriff's Department that, as part of the issues that they are having at the community by the shopping center, they are issuing blanket trespassing notices. They wanted to know if the CDD would be interested in having them issue a blanket trespass for CDD property. This allows the Sheriffs to come out, without our permission, to trespass anybody who's in a certain area. In talking to Alan, we could only designate this recreation area and the field. We can't trespass people from our sidewalks. If the Board was amenable, we could get with the Attorney and draft up a letter, so that we have something ready to send to the Sheriff's Department. We have done something similar in other Districts. It helps the Sheriffs if they have a problem.

Mr. Brown: Is there an issue that we are a public entity?

Mr. Showe: No. In our other Districts, you have to identify the facilities that you want them to cover. I think it's appropriate, because we have rules that say when our field and Recreation Center are open. We can't trespass people from sidewalks and roads, because those allow public access at all times. I think if the Board wanted to, we could cover those areas. We just wanted to bring it to you. We just received this request.

Ms. Fetterolf: If someone is going across the parking lot and field, are they going to be arrested?

Mr. Showe: If the Police come out and they are violating the blanket trespass order, they could be trespassed, but not necessarily arrested.

Ms. Fetterolf: Is that going to apply to residents as well as non-residents?

Mr. Showe: If it is a blanket trespass, it would affect everyone in the facility that shouldn't be there.

Mr. Perillo: I need some clarification. What impact are going to put on CDD property? Anything? Do we have to identify why they are trespassing?

Mr. Showe: We would have to identify to the Sheriff's Office what facilities we want them to cover under this order.

Mr. Perillo: Are there any facilities that we would like for them to come in here to cover?

Ms. Zaresk: The Recreation Center and the field.

Mr. Perillo: The field?

Mr. Scheerer: The basketball court and baseball field.

Mr. Perillo: Why would you issue a trespass for a baseball field? Kids come from outside to play with kids here.

Mr. Showe: It would only be at times when they shouldn't be there. You could designate the Police issuing a trespass from 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m.

Mr. Soukup: What about non-residents using the facility? They don't have to ask to use the gym.

Mr. Scheerer: Protocol is in place for security to ask residents to leave. If you are holding an organized practice with outsiders, Patrick knows. If they do not have the authorization letter, they are asked to leave. If they don't leave, the trespass would allow Security to notify the Police non-emergency number and they can come out and ask them to leave. The same would hold true for the parking lot, any loitering after hours, people trying to skateboard on the tennis court and using the swimming pool. That gives them that authority, based on those guidelines. You already have a Dawn to Dusk Policy for the facilities. Anything after that, if there is suspicious activity, could be considered trespassing.

Ms. Zaresk: My understanding is that it has to be posted land.

Mr. Showe: Correct. The District would have to purchase signage in accordance with Osceola County's enforcement policy.

Mr. Perillo: What kind of problems have we had in the past?

Mr. Showe: I'm not personally aware of any issues. I am just passing this on. The Sheriff contacted us because of the challenges that they are having with the shopping center. I

don't know if we had any challenges, but we wanted to make this option available. It's nothing that you need to take action on now.

Mr. Scheerer: If the kids move from the commercial property, to your baseball field and then to the pond behind the homes in Glen Eagles, that could potentially become a problem.

Mr. Showe: You can think about it. If we want to wait until there is a need for it, we can do it. It's not anything that we need to consider. We just wanted to make you aware of it.

Mr. Brown: We haven't had any vandalism in a while.

Mr. Showe: Nothing I'm aware of.

Ms. Zaresk: I think it's a good idea to have it posted. I know we don't necessarily have a problem now, but if its already posted and there becomes a problem, we can do something.

Mr. Scheerer: We have signs that we can post saying that these facilities are for residents and fee payers.

Mr. Showe: An authorized user.

Mr. Scheerer: We could have "No Trespassing" signs. We already have a template for that. We don't currently have them.

Mr. Soukup: We could draft a letter in the meantime.

Mr. Showe: If the Board wants, we could draft a letter and bring it back to you at your next meeting. It's totally your decision, but we wanted to make the Board aware of the option.

Mr. Perillo: Did this problem come from the parking lot by the post office?

Mr. Scheerer: From the commercial site by Glen Eagles, where the school and the store are.

Mr. Showe: Right next to the baseball field.

Ms. Zaresk: Where the moose club is.

Mr. Perillo: We will police it. If someone is there, the Police can go in and arrest them.

Mr. Showe: They have a blanket trespass, already, for the shopping center, but that doesn't extend to our property. He was just making us aware if we wanted to do something.

Mr. Perillo: I could understand getting a trespass, because there is motor home parking illegally, but what problems do we have?

Mr. Showe: I don't know.

Mr. Perillo: Let's table this. I don't need a neighbor getting arrested for some stupid reason. The way that we have our Security working at night, they would settle that without arresting them.

Mr. Brown: That's fine with us.

Mr. Showe: That's absolutely fine.

Mr. Perillo: We should wait until we have a problem.

Mr. Showe: We have templates of the letter. We can always enact any direction from the Board, at any point.

Mr. Brown: I'm just going to ask, by straw vote, who would like to see a letter drafted?

There was Board consensus to draft letter.

Mr. Showe: We will draft the letter and give it to you at the next meeting. The Board can review it and let us know what you think.

Mr. Perillo: If we don't have a problem, why spend money.

Mr. Brown: I'm guessing these are similar to what you see when you go to downtown Kissimmee and they have the sign up in the window that says "Kissimmee Police has the authority to remove trespass from this property".

Mr. Showe: It's the same thing. Typically, when they do a trespass notice, the Sheriff has to find somebody from the community that's authorized to sign it. With this, you are preauthorizing them, so if the Sheriff comes in and notices that someone is where they shouldn't be, they can immediately issue a trespassing notice. The first step is a trespass notice.

Mr. Scheerer: If they come back it's an issue.

Mr. Perillo: If the Sheriff comes through at night and finds someone in an area they shouldn't be in, like a kid running on the ballfield, are they going to arrest them?

Ms. Zaresk: No.

Mr. Scheerer: They may just question the people that are on the field and ask them what they are doing there. We have Security here until 10:00 p.m., so if anyone is goofing around, part of the responsibility of Security staff is to foot patrol this entire facility. If somebody is out there, trust me, they are going to run if they see Patrick coming.

Mr. Perillo: How often does the Police come in here at night?

Mr. Showe: I have no clue.

Mr. Perillo: I never see a Police car in here at night.

Mr. Scheerer: I see them.

Ms. Zaresk: All this would do, if there's an issue and someone calls the Police, the Police do not have to call staff to authorize giving a warning notice or whatever. That's all it is. Its telling the Police, if someone called or if they see people after what they know is the appropriate time, we've given them advanced notice to make that contact.

Mr. Showe: Correct.

Mr. Scheerer: I think the problem at the commercial site was constant loitering by kids.

Mr. Showe: Correct.

Mr. Scheerer: They needed that blanket trespassing in order to remove the kids. They are going to talk to you and say "You need to go".

Mr. Perillo: Doesn't Security do that?

Mr. Scheerer: No. Security's job is ticketing and towing.

Mr. Perillo: I thought we had roving patrol.

Mr. Scheerer: We do.

Mr. Perillo: Would they see the kids and tell them to leave?

Mr. Scheerer: Absolutely.

Mr. Perillo: If they don't do it, they will call the Police.

Mr. Scheerer: Yes, they will call the Police.

Mr. Perillo: What would be the need to go further than that? We have the capability of doing that right now.

Mr. Showe: We will bring you a draft letter at the next meeting, which we will prepare at no charge.

SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Staff Reports

A.

Attorney

Ms. Buzyniski: Based on a question from the last meeting, I looked into the logo. I reviewed the Federal and State trademark registries and didn't see anything. I also didn't see anything in the public records. It would typically go with the business, which in this case is the golf course. Do you want to file a trademark?

Mr. Brown: Yes.

Ms. Fetterolf: I suggest that you research the trademark and copyrights.

Mr. Brown: That's what she was saying that she had done.

Ms. Fetterolf: I mean Federally, because with that copyright and trademark, you have to be careful.

Mr. Brown: I would like to file it, just so we don't get in the position that someone said we can't use it anymore. I don't plan on telling the golf course that they can't use it, but they might tell us not to.

Ms. Zaresk: That's true.

Mr. Perillo: Is this a result of putting in a flagpole to fly the American Flag?

Mr. Brown: No. This was a question that I had.

Mr. Perillo: I thought we were going to hang a flag.

Ms. Zaresk: That's not what we are saying.

Mr. Brown: We use that a logo on the sign out front, but the golf course also uses it on their merchandise. I didn't know if they have a trademark for it, but they could tell us that we can't use it anymore, or the developer could have the trademark. If there's not one, I would rather have one before somebody else does.

B. Engineer

Mr. Vincutonis: There's really nothing to report. If you had driven down the Boulevard, you have probably seen cones everywhere. It looks like they have the bulk of the curb work completed. They started earlier than I thought they would. Jason asked when they would start and they said in two weeks. I received a call yesterday, asking us to come out, because they started yesterday. So far it looks good. I questioned the first one, which looks shallower to me.

Mr. Scheerer: They said that was a sleeve and I'm questioning if that's actually a sleeve. REW will probably be here by 7:30 a.m. I told them that they can't pour the concrete. I hate to be the guy that tells them that, but I need to sleeve everything. We need to lower it by an inchand-a-half or maybe 2 inches. I just want to make sure that we get our sleeves in correctly.

Mr. Vincutonis: The sleeves were part of the plan and contract documents. I received an email today.

Mr. Scheerer: If they sleeve that one, they need to dig down further. REW will be here in the morning and the irrigation contractor will be here to ensure that we are not covering any of our pipes.

Mr. Vincutonis: The only other issue that we want to take a look at, is to place two planks at a crossing, on the recreation clubhouse side. It may block a pedestrian wanting to cross. Alan and I will look at it. We may want to move the sign back slightly.

Mr. Scheerer: The sign was there first.

Mr. Vincutonis: We will see how it looks. It's not a giant sign and we can still see through it.

Mr. Scheerer: I don't want any pedestrian or vehicle obstructions. We have a line-of-sight requirement that we are not going to be able to meet, so if we need to move it, we need to choose where it's going. Maybe we put it horizontally, instead of parallel to the sidewalk.

Mr. Brown: So it doesn't block anything.

Mr. Scheerer: Yes. I hate to do that, because it's a beautiful two-sided sign, but I don't see any other place to put that, east or west of that crosswalk, that won't impede the kids. We don't want any problems with kids in cars at that crosswalk. What we may do, Mark, is to take a look at pushing it back towards the sidewalk and have it run parallel with the sidewalk and the road. That will take away the problems.

Mr. Vincutonis: So that way we can just push it back over the road, or you can push it on this side of the street, because on this side, people are crossing and their line-of-sight is from the oncoming traffic.

Mr. Scheerer: We will take a look at it. We just want to make a good decision before you open that crosswalk.

Mr. Perillo: I don't like this crosswalk going right across the street, because I come in and hit the corner and then I realize there's a crosswalk. I think we are going to have problems in the future with little kids. It's too close after this corner to have a crosswalk going across right here. Get in the car and drive a couple of times and look at it. Kids are unpredictable. They are going to be running out and I'm afraid that we are going to have problems. I think you need to take a good look at that. When you go by, you think that the best corner is way down there, and all of a sudden there's a crosswalk right on top of you. Knowing the kids, they would just cross, even though we were talking about slowing down and stopping for the kids or anyone in that crosswalk. I think we should look into this thoroughly. It doesn't seem normal to have it where it is. Usually you have crosswalks at corners. This one is in the middle of a block.

Mr. Brown: You looked at it when you were designing it.

Mr. Vincutonis: Yes. We set it between the two corners. It was approved at a prior Board meeting to put one here. I don't know where else we can put it, if we are going to have one at the recreation area. It services the bus station. You are right, Sal, it's a mid-block crossing, but we have several others. The one at the school is also a mid-block crossing. It's not out of place, but if you want us to take a look at it, we can definitely do that.

Mr. Scheerer: I looked at it today when I came here, and I don't disagree with anything that anyone is saying. Mark is right, we have the one by the school that is similar. We will just have to monitor it, and if it becomes a problem, I would look at the District Engineer to make a recommendation, whether that is additional signage or rumble strips or something that gives a warning that there's a crosswalk there. I can tell you, from being here when the school lets out, that it's a major crossing for children. Its busy. I think it would prove beneficial, but we have to make sure that there are vehicle traffic markings. If additional traffic markings are needed, we will assist with that.

Mr. Perillo: At the school, they have a lot of action going on. People do slow down, if they know that the kids are coming out.

Mr. Scheerer: I can assure you that they move quickly when those lights are off. When those lights are not flashing and the Crossing Officer is not in place, there are speed bumps.

Mr. Perillo: That's what I'm talking about.

Mr. Scheerer: We are working on having gates over there. It's a good suggestion on your part and we would look to the District Engineer to look at it.

Mr. Brown: Are there any other questions? If not, we will proceed to the District Manager's Report.

C. District Manager's Report

1. Approval of the Check Register

Mr. Showe: The Board received the Check Register. In your General Fund, we have Checks #5504 through #5516, in the amount of \$58,386.75. From the Capital Projects Fund, we have Check #31, in the amount of \$3,500 and October Payroll, in the amount of \$918.80, for a grand total of \$62,805.55. Alan and I can answer any questions or comments from the Board.

On MOTION by Ms. Zaresk, seconded by Mr. Soukup, with all in favor, the Check Register and October Payroll totaling \$62,805.55, was approved.

2. Balance Sheet and Income Statement

Mr. Showe: No action is required by the Board. It is for the Board's information. There is only one month of actuals. No assessments were collected. We expect to receive those in the January timeframe.

3. Field Manager's Report

Mr. Scheerer: The Amenity and Fitness Centers are in good shape. The four wading pools are doing well. I received a report from Security last night that the resident scanner at Lakeshore wasn't working. ACT was out here for several hours, but couldn't find anything wrong. I will speak to Security, to make sure that residents are not coming through with fake decals. If anyone has an issue with their decal, they need to contact the office so we can issue them new decals. We will continue to monitor the Lakeshore scanner. The ponds are in good shape. They are being treated in accordance with our contract with Applied Aquatics. We are meeting with REW on a weekly basis. We hope to have the mulch in place in two weeks. The pine straw should hopefully be in before Thanksgiving. The annuals were replaced. REW is going to schedule a Palm tree trimming between the Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays. Just so you know, in October, we typically go to a bi-monthly mow schedule, but because of the warm weather and grass continuing to grow, REW has been cutting on a normal schedule. Hopefully next month, they can mow every other week. We are heavily involved in the sidewalk grinding right now. We started from scratch and completed all of the communities in Knightsbridge, and are currently replacing and grinding sidewalks in Owenshire. Last month, I reported that the school flasher wasn't functioning, so the traffic control guys came out and put a temporary board in. It was recently replaced with a permanent board. As far as I know, everything is good. We are working with two contractors for the two flagpoles. We are getting prices for a flagpole at each entrance to the neighborhood. There are proposals in your Manager Report for pressure washing the sidewalks and curbs in the community. We have \$20,000 in the Capital Fund for pressure washing. I received two proposals, before I prepared this report. One was for \$20,010 and the other one was \$19,200, to pressure wash 32,000 plus square feet of sidewalk, along Remington Boulevard, Knightsbridge Boulevard and all cuts-ins to the neighborhood. Common area and CDD property will be included. If the Board would like for us

to move forward with that, both companies are in Osceola County. The lowest bidder was *Pressure Wash This* out of St. Cloud.

Mr. Soukup: Have you used either one of those companies before?

Mr. Scheerer: I used both companies. Splash & Dash is Greg's company. I used Mr. Givens at Reunion quite frequently. They are both Osceola County contractors that live in St. Cloud. They were fairly competitive bids, but there is a lot of square feet of concrete.

Mr. Perillo: Would you recommend sealing the concrete?

Mr. Scheerer: No. It will probably double your price.

Mr. Perillo: I know, but you will end up cleaning them again next year.

Mr. Scheerer: We haven't pressure cleaned the community. I know it was requested by past residents. The HOA is saying that homeowners have to do it and the CDD should be doing it, which was the big driver in adding a dollar amount into your 2018 budget this year. As long as I've been here, we've never done a complete sidewalk or crosswalk pressure cleaning of the entire community on CDD property.

Mr. Brown: When we looked at pressure washing before, we only looked at Knightsbridge.

Mr. Showe: We hit pieces and parts of it.

Mr. Brown: We didn't do the neighborhoods. We just did the common area.

Mr. Scheerer: I'm sure that at some point, I'm going to have to pressure wash to the walls too.

Mr. Brown: Would there be any cost savings, because we have money budgeted for the walls?

Mr. Scheerer: Not for pressure washing, but we did the wall repair because of the hurricane, which we didn't plan for. I'm not saying that we can't do the walls. I think either company would give us a competitive price, but I don't think it's going to give us any cost savings. It's on my radar to pressure wash all of the walls done.

Mr. Brown: We pressure washed before.

Mr. Scheerer: There was spot pressure washing. We never pressure washed the entire community.

Mr. Brown: I thought we did the entire community at one point.

Mr. Scheerer: No, we did the entrances, wing walls and a couple of places on Knightsbridge where we had some issues. I know in Strathmore, there is a tee box there and everything runs off of that hill, straight down into the sidewalk, which is an issue. My instructions to both proposers were, if approved, whether they could complete it in two weeks. If the Board is amenable and we can go with *Pressure Wash This*, because they were the lowest proposer for this particular project. We would give them two weeks right after Thanksgiving to try to get everything done. They will need to mobilize their crew. That was the caveat of doing this. I don't want a project like this to go on for four or six weeks and then we are into the new year. We will try to get it completed as quickly as we can.

Mr. Brown: Do you need a motion?

Mr. Showe: If there's no objection and are comfortable with Alan's recommendation, you have funding in the budget and we can just move forward on it.

Mr. Perillo: We should do this instead of pressure washing the walls next year. We should pressure wash the sidewalks one year and the walls the next.

Mr. Scheerer: We have some walls that I would like to pressure wash this year, if we can do it. I think there is money in the contingency. We might be able to facilitate that, if you are alright with that, Sir. There are some dirty walls heading towards Club Villas on the left. We also have walls on the right between the Oakview community. We are going to not do the walls. This is just one major project that we actually added to the Capital Budget for 2018, because of the dollar amount. It's not something that we would normally put into our operating. My recommendation, if the Board is okay with it, we have \$20,000 in the Capital Fund, allocated for pressure washing and the proposal from *Pressure Wash This* was \$19,200. Maybe I can talk to them about washing a couple of walls.

The was Board consensus.

Mr. Scheerer: We will start as quickly as possible. That's all I have, unless you have any questions for me.

Mr. Brown: Are there any other questions?

Mr. Soukup: Are they grinding the sidewalks?

Mr. Scheerer: We are doing the grinding first. It takes a lot of time to grind and pull the concrete to do all of this. We are going through the entire community and when we get to Somerset and Oakview, when we complete Oakview, we will be on either side of Remington

Boulevard and either side of Knightsbridge. We will get that all done and grind those. During that process, they are identifying sidewalks for replacement. If something is damaged, please let me know and I will get them out there as quickly as possible. Once they are identified, we will prioritize them and have them do it.

Mr. Soukup: One has been bad since the hurricane.

Mr. Scheerer: Where?

Mr. Soukup: 129 Burrell Circle, due to a fallen tree.

Mr. Perillo: When we grind the sidewalks, are we cutting the roots?

Mr. Scheerer: Not when we are grinding them. We are grinding them flat.

Mr. Perillo: A trunk of a tree is running under there. Are we cutting that?

Mr. Scheerer: No.

Mr. Showe: We do that when we remove the panel.

Mr. Perillo: Can we cut it out now. Cut it on both sides.

Mr. Scheerer: We would have to dig up the yard to find the root that's the culprit.

Mr. Showe: Right.

Mr. Scheerer: There is a larger expense trying to do that. If that's the case, we may be better off just replacing every panel. What we do and every other sidewalk company that grinds sidewalks does, is if it is not over a quarter of an inch, they are grinding it. That's all they are doing. They are making it as safe as possible. When Jason and I work together, if it continues, that's no longer a candidate to be grinded down. We remove the entire panel, cut all the tree roots and move on.

Mr. Showe: As an example, if we identified this one for grinding again, we might say, "Maybe it's better at this point to replace it and cut the root". It's about 50/50. Sometimes you can grind it and the problem goes away forever, and you just saved yourself a grand. We are trying to do it as efficiently as we can with the assessment dollars.

Mr. Scheerer: These are typical practices with companies that do sidewalk repairs. We are just following the same guidelines.

Mr. Perillo: The reason why I bring this up is in the villas, we have the same problem. They come in and bang the sidewalk and break them up. The next year the sidewalk is back up again.

Mr. Showe: When we remove the panels, if the offending root is there, its cut and removed.

Mr. Perillo: Next year that root is going to grow back.

Mr. Scheerer: We will replace them next year, but right now I just spend \$15 grinding the sidewalk, versus \$200 to \$300 to replace the sidewalk.

Mr. Brown: Who is doing the grinding?

Mr. Scheerer: Berry Construction.

Mr. Brown: From personal experience, when can't grind, because cars are too close, do they flag that area or leave them a note or knock on the door?

Mr. Scheerer: They have a blower that re-directs the dust away from the vehicle. Typically, the cars are not impeding. I saw a guy grinding sidewalks in Melbourne, who had a bucket with a vacuum on it that was attached to the grinding. He was sucking everything into his bucket.

Due to a technical issue with the audio, the remainder of the meeting was summarized.

SEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Supervisor's Requests

Supervisors discussed special requests under this item.

EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Adjournment

Mr. Brown adjourned the meeting.

Secretary/Assistant Secretary

Chairman/Vice Chairman